SAND CREEK PARK LANDOWNERS ASSOC.

2009 ANNUAL MEETING

Date:
   February 28th, 2009

Location:    2124 N. Co. Rd. 54G, Ft. Collins, Co. - 1:00 p.m.

I:
Roll Call of Board Members – The meeting was called to order by president, David Mickelson.  All were present with the exception of John Leazer who has resigned from the Board of Directors.


Self Introduction of Bd. Members -   David Mickelson - President.  Ray Herrmann - Vice President/Architecture.  Debra Kessinger - Treasurer.   Wanda Eberhard - Secretary.  Larry Martin - Roads.  Carrie Staiano - Public Relations.  Paul Zaffino – Web Site Manager.


Introduction of Vendors – David Mickelson asked the vendors we invited to introduce themselves and give us a brief description of their services.  They were Northwest Reality, Cabin Country Reality, Burnham-Beck and Sun, Peak to Peak Forestry Services Inc., and Spa World.  Having vendors at our meeting helps to pay for meeting expenses and lunch.  We hope any interested landowners stop to see them and find their information useful.   There will also be a link on our Sand Creek web site for even more information from our vendors.  

II:
Agenda Approval – Chuck Bennett made a motion to approve the agenda.  David Rupert  seconded.  Motion carried, agenda approved.


Proof of Notice of Meeting and Quorum – David Mickelson reported the notice of this meeting by way of the newsletter and that there is a quorum with 16,000 acres in Sand Creek, needing 1/10 of landowners either present or by proxy to conduct business.

III:
Review and Approval 2006 Annual Meeting Minutes - As the minutes were published in the newsletter, and no corrections were required, Ray Huffaker made a motion to approve the minutes without their being read.  Ray Weese second.  Motion carried, minutes stand as published.  

IV:
Officer and Committee Reports – 


President’s Report – David Mickelson reported that Mr. Good’s property went to Sheriff’s Auction and was sold.  We have received our indebtedness and all legal fee’s regarding the property.  


David also reported on the Larimer County Rural Addressing Improvement Project in which the county has hired a company to make sure the roads and locations in rural Larimer County are correct.  The Association received a map to which we can name the un-named roads and locations in Sand Creek.  It is here for anyone to request a road name or add the location of your cabin or building to if it is not already there.  

Vice President’s Report – Ray Herrmann just wanted to comment that we again had a good year with 3 cabins, 2 fences, 2 barns and 3 sheds.  Ray also gave us a web site for more information on forest health, beetle kill, etc. that has lots of good information on it.  It is treefarm.com and you can also see Ray with any questions.  

Secretary’s Report – Wanda Eberhard had nothing to report.  

Treasurer’s Report – Debra Kessinger first refers to the balance sheet.  As of right now our checking account balance is $5,549.48.  There are no accounts payable as all of our bills are current.  Referring to the income statement, our total revenues last year were $21,216.99 with $16,594.98 of that being dues.  We also collect monies from maps, transfer fee’s, and advertising along with our legal settlement, .  As far as expenses, our totals were $20,174.64.  Referring to the new 2009 proposed budget we will have approximately $16,000.00 at $1.00 per acre this year with at least half of that going to roads along with the legal fee’s we used from the road monies last year going back into roads this year.  David Rupert motioned we approve the proposed budget for 2009.  Chuck Porter second.  Motion carried.     

Public Relations – Carrie Staiano reported being the one that sends out all the newsletters, new owner packets, and also takes the time to get advertisers for our newsletters and vendors for this meeting.  Carrie has also been working very hard on the covenant changes and encourages everyone who has not voted to please vote, as we only need a small amount of acres to complete this process.  A process she has been working on for a year and a half.  A big thanks for all your had work Carrie.  

One other thing Carrie wanted to mention is that we could save some money if landowners signed up for electronic newsletters.  Paul Zaffino will address this in his report regarding internet sign-up.

Fire – Sam Cooper reports that he and Tony Staiano have been working on getting our third fire trailer together, assembled and ready to go.  The two we already have will be located again in Mr. Ruff’s shed and the other at Larry Martins.  They hope to have laminated instructions on all three trailers for easy operation.  There is additional information on our web site regarding our fire trailers and their locations.  If anyone would like to donate items for these trailers such as rakes, shovels or anything that would help in case of fire, please let Sam or any  board member know.  

Roads – Larry Martin reports that last year he was able to get work done on Bull Mountain Road to make it a little safer.  He had to cut things short last year because of additional legal expenses.  Larry hopes to get to all the main roads this year and there are a few trouble spots that he would like to add some road base to if the money is available.  If anyone has a problem area, please let Larry know so he can address it for you.  

Fish and Animal – John Leazer has resigned from the board.  David Mickelson reported that the fish were stocked last year without publication because we cannot get delivery on the weekend anymore and it also allows the fish to acclimate a little better.  

Also, David reported that “Bennett’s Pond” has been made the kid’s fishing pond.  There are signs stating that it is for children 13 and under ONLY!!  This allows a place of easy access for all of us to take our children and grandchildren to fish.  So please everyone lets save this area for the kids.  

Architecture – Ray Herrmann included his Architecture report during the Vice President report, see above.

Legal and Security – David Mickelson  had no report.   

Web Site  – A reminder of the web site for Sand Creek is www.scploa.org.  Paul Zaffino has done a good job with it and reports he will be improving the site to make it a little more user friendly.  To help save money sending out newsletters Paul will make it available for all landowners to receive the newsletters electronically.  Please see the web site for information on how to sign up for this.  The annual meeting must have a mailed notification but the others we could do via the internet.  Everyone is encouraged to visit the web site, visit forums and view questions and answers of other landowners, post your own questions, comments and pictures, and view the minutes of the board meetings.  
V:
Unfinished or Old Business –  David Mickelson would like to report on the snow fence and what we did this year.  We spent the donation money and added some to total approximately $500 to put up a trial fence of about 300 feet on Co Rd 89 just above Larry Martin’s place where it always closes the road.  Paul Zaffino helped David research and put up the trial fence.  Even though we haven’t had much snow this year they have learned a lot.  The wind was a major factor and they are working on improvements for next year.  If any landowner would like to put up a section and leave it through the summer, we can plant wind resistant trees and shrubs to make it more permanent.  Just let David or Paul know.  A big thanks to David and Paul for all their hard work on the snow fence.  

VI:
New Business – 


Election of Board Members – Ray Herrmann will be conducting the election proceedings.  There are four chairs up for election for the Board of Directors:  Debra Kessinger, Larry Martin, and Paul Zaffino and the 4th position is John Leazer’s, who has resigned due to personal reasons..    Ray Herrmann opened the floor for nominations for chair #1.  There were no nominations for chair #1.  Ray Herrmann opened the floor for nominations for chair #2.  There were no nominations for chair #2.  Ray Herrmann opened the floor for nominations for chair #3.  There were no nominations for chair #3.  Ray Herrmann opened the floor for nominations for chair #4.  Dave Willett was nominated.  Votes were taken.  Since there were no other nominations all three board members will be re-elected by acclamation and Mr. Willett has become our new board member.  .

VII:
Questions and Comments – 
· David Mickelson brought up the subject of past due accounts.  Bonded Adjusting has turned our accounts back to us declaring them uncollectable.  There are 3 main ones that have been liened, still we have not been able to collect.  In talking with our lawyer we are able to let them handle cases like these and they would send out a “letter of collection” using the Colorado Landowners Common Interest Act.  Then if the indebtedness is not paid they can take them to Small Claims Court.  We can also publish their names so other landowners would know who they were.  The fact remains we just want to collect the monies due with the property.  

· There were no other  questions or comments at this time.  

VIII:
Calendar – March  4th, 2009 - Organizational Meeting -  400 S. Summit View, Ft. Collins - 7:00 p.m.

   - April 1st, 2009 – 400 Summit View, Ft. Collins – 7:00 p.m. 

  - May 6th, 2009 – 400 Summit View, Ft. Collins – 7:00 p.m.

IX:
Adjournment – Motion for adjournment and seconded.  Motion carried and meeting was adjourned.  

Everyone was invited to stay and visit with our board members, other landowners, and vendors.

